Draft OWG Meeting Notes - 01/16/08
Meeting opened with the Antitrust Admonition stated.
· John Jonte gave the ROS update

· The Satellite phone OGRR passed without requiring voice recording.
· Discussed the upcoming Regional Standards Committee (RSC) meeting on January 29th.

· Rick Keetch will send an email to anyone requesting the spreadsheet of standards however will remind the sheet is a work in progress.

· Reviewed and approved the December minutes.

· Thuy Huynh gave the highlights of the December Operations Report.

· ACTION ITEM:  ERCOT will look into the balancing deployments for HE 07, HE 23, and HE 24.  LCRA had balancing available but were not deployed, up regulation was depleted and responsive reserve was deployed.
· ERCOT appreciates receiving calls when a SPS alarms and is nearing the arming point.

· John Jonte gave the Operations Guidelines Revision Task Force update:

· OGRR205 – Modify Responsive Reserve Service Obligation:  Language reflected responsive reserve is a minimum of 2300 MW.

· OGRR205 was approved.
· OGRR198 – Firm Load Shed Implementation Time Periods:  Proposed language identifies the immediate need for firm load shed when requested by ERCOT and states that the responsible Entity for firm load shed is the Transmission Service Provider (TSP), or the designated agent.

· OGRR198 was not approved.  Clearer language for the immediate need for load shed was requested.  Larry Grimm from TRE attended and states ERCOT is a TO and should be confident to take care of the situation.  TRE also requires there be a measurement identified for firm load shed.  
ACTION ITEM:  John Jonte will follow up on OGRR198.
· Stan Morris gave Operations Task Force update.
· Next meeting scheduled for February 6th to discuss the Hurricane Drill.  Tentative date for the Hurricane Drill is May 14th and the alternate date is May 28th.

· There were no representatives to present the TRE update.
· A question for TRE submitted by the OWG was what is the requirement from the TOs & QSEs to submit their backup plan each year by the 15th?  Is it to TRE or to ERCOT?  Currently Robert Potts have been receiving them.

· John Jonte requests OWG send him emails with questions to propose to Texas RE for answers at the next meeting.

· Training Seminar update

· The email invitation for the training seminar has not been sent yet.

· Colleen Frosch mentions that there will be 27 CEHs available.

· 2008 Chairs and Vice Chairs
OWG Chair – John Jonte, Centerpoint

OWG Vice Chair – David Smith, Suez

OTF – Stan Morris, TNMP

OGRTF Chair – John Jonte, Centerpoint
OGRTF Vice Chair – John Brockhan, Centerpoint

BSTF Chair – Glenn Hemperley, Centerpoint

BSTF Vice Chair – No Volunteers


Kelly Blackmer may be vice chair of the black start task force.

· Colleen Frosch gave procedure updates on Power Operations Bulletins.

Next OWG meeting is scheduled for February 20th, 2008
